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16.06.2016 № 8/16868   

 
 
TO ALL BUREAUX – MEMBERS OF THE GREEN CARD SYSTEM  
  
 
RE: False UA Green Cards issued in respect of the vehicles with foreign registration  

 
Dear Sirs, 
 Recently we have revealed a range of facts when the drivers of the vehicles with 

foreign registration plates presented false UA Green Cards at the scenes of accidents on 
the territory of the countries - CoB Members.  

All of those vehicles were allegedly registered in Iran. 
The UA Bureau does not guarantee such Green Cards according to the provisions of 

the Article 9.2 of the Internal Regulations. 
For your information, MTIBU does not authorize its Members to issue Green Cards 

in respect of the vehicles with foreign registration plates.  
The purpose of this letter is to inform you about the said phenomenon and to ask 

you to assist in preventing of such illegal activity as far as possible. 
Further measures or actions on this issue we leave to your kind discretion.         
   

         Yours sincerely,  
 
          
         Mykola Lutak 
         Deputy Director General 

Sent by e-mail 
 
 
 
 
c.c. Mrs. Greet Flore 
Secretary General   
Council of Bureaux 
166 Avenue Louise, 1050 Brussels     
Tel.: [32] [0]2 627 09 20       
E-mail: secretariat@cobx.org 


